Minutes of Landings Board Meeting

July 13, 2009

Board Members: Steve Cohen, Dave Littler, Jeff Jones

Members Present: 

Steve called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  He read the minutes of the June 3rd meeting and they were approved as read.

A short discussion of the two positions left vacant with the resignation of Jo Mulling and Ann DeSilva.  The board tabled the appointments until a later date to deliberate on four candidates.  The four candidates are Dion Esterhuizen, Mitch Davis, Bill Bruckner and wife Radha Bruckner.  

David Littler gave the financial Report.  Dave outlined the rising legal fees of $71K to date, due to the Wells issue.  Reports were approved as given.  

Dave went on to add an additional check signer to the checking account in case he was unavailable.  This was approved and Steve Cohen will be added as signer to the account.  

Steve and Jeff gave an update to the legal issues regarding Mr. Wells.  The Judge requested mediation within the next 45 days.  The issue comes down to the definition of a residence.  The Board then came to an understanding with Mr. Wells to resolve this immediately and use a mediator to end all suites by the Association and by Mr. Wells.  This was to happen the following day.  At which time the board discussed reimbursement to the members, the legal assessment of $600 charged previously.  It was decided to refund this amount immediately.  Vote was taken and passed unanimously.

A short discussion was had on the change of bylaws for voting board members into position.  A vote must be taken at the annual meeting to fulfill legal requirements.  The board is recommending a two-year term to be approved by a general vote at the annual meeting.

Steve gave and update on the new gate keys and issuance to our lawn guy, the lake maintenance people, and the garbage.  Shared use of the cleaning people have been established with the Landings II board and will be cleaned every other week. 

Eric Rikansrud commented that the gutter had come loose from his hanger.  We had set up maintenance to fix it, but Eric has taken it down and doesn’t want it fixed now.

Bill Bruckner brought a letter from Rinehard Optiz complaining about the helicopter operations.  A brief discussion followed.

The next meeting was set for August 3rd at 6:30 and the Signature room was reserved.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50.

